
 

 August 2016 

     LEAGUES 

  Sunday Paper 
    Will Resume in Fall 

       3D League 
    Will Resume in Fall 
 

      Summer 3D 
      Beginning June 2 

        Thursday   

           7 pm 

 
      UPCOMING 
        EVENTS 
    Board Meeting 
 Oct 10, 2016 7pm 
 
         
 
 Scholarship Shoot 
     November 19 
  

       
   
 
         JOAD 
  Saturday 9-Noon 
      Will Resume in Fall 

        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
                       No September Board Meeting 
There will not be a September Board meeting.  Next Board meeting will be 

Monday, October 10, 2016.                     

                              JOAD Returns 

JOAD will resume the end of October.  Watch for more information!  Get those 

kiddos ready for some fun!  

                             Bow Hunters Weekend 

Another successful Bow Hunters Weekend is in the books!  Lots of positive 

feedback on the course this year.  Some issues to resolve before next year, 

mainly the need of non-shooter volunteers to help with registration, raffles, and 

t-shirt sales.  We also need more people to help with setup, resetting of stakes, 

and tear down.   Congratulations to all the winners!!                                                          

                   

                                                    



 

Minutes 
 CFA Monthly Meeting 

August 10, 2016 

 

The August board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:02 p.m.  Members present were 
as follows:   Gary Cox, Tim Zacharias, Jim Mallon, Lora Ketterling, Kent Ketterling, Greg Wooden, Myron Reed, 
David Hays, Danny Simonson, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and Connie Crandall. 
 
Mary Tharp, Treasurer 

 Mary presented the August treasurer’s report.  
 

After review of the June treasurer’s report, Tim Zacharias made a motion to accept the report as presented, 
Jim Mallon seconded motion; none opposed, motion carried. 
 
 
Old Business 
Dan Conrad 

 Bowhunters Weekend 
o Road Kill Café did a good job catering.  They were up and running early in the morning, burritos 

were awesome, other food was good as well.  We will definitely ask them to return based on 
first right of refusal from food provider at Curt Gowdy. 

o Positive feedback on the hat pins. 
Mary Tharp  

 Invoice for Curt Gowdy paper targets was submitted and has been paid 
David Hays 

 Suggested we put rubber finger pads on the kids bows – very little cost involved so finger pads will be 
purchased for the kids bows **Update – Mary will order finger pads for the kids bows 

 Need to purchase new dust mop heads and trash bags or get a company to come in and change them 
out **Update – Still need to purchase mop heads 

Sarah Zacharias 

 Requested pamphlets about the club be available for SuperDay next year.  We will modify the old 3 
fold pamphlets. **Update – Mary had 3 fold pamphlets printed and were available at BHW 

 Requested information on certification for Joad – Kent will provide information for Joad certification 
**Kent will be following up soon. 

Al Tharp 

 Need to make new stakes and flags for next year. **New stakes will be made before BHW 2017 
 
 
New Business 
Mary Tharp 

 BHW results are as follows: 
o 178 Shooters, 8 second day only shooters 
o T-shirt/hat sales $970 
o Fun Shoots             $124 
o Raffles   $463 
o Total income  $1,784.63 



 Still have $350 worth of shirts/hats to sell 
 Porta pot bill has not yet been paid 

o Need non-shooter volunteers to help with registration, raffles, tshirt/hat sales 
Connie Crandall 

 Need more volunteers to help with set up, stake reset, tear down. 

 Fall Scholarship Shoot date will be November 19 following JOAD 
Jim Mallon 

 Thank you to everyone for a great course and fun weekend. 
Myron Reed 

 Need to have parking lot graded before winter 
Gary Cox 

 Will post BHW pictures 

 In process of revising online registration 
Tim Zacharias 

 Need to build boxes in trailer for stakes 
Dan Conrad 

 This is Dan’s last year as President but will still be very involved in club. 

 Several issues to be worked out for next year’s BHW  

 Need to figure out how to get more members to volunteer to help. 

 No meeting in September 

 From Lynell – WSAA will not have a meeting in October to set shoots.  She has been invited to CFA 
October meeting when CFA will set our shoot dates. 

Lora Ketterling 

 Can the buckle for a class with less than three shooters be purchased by the winner of the class?  Yes, 
the winner of the class may purchase the buckle at the Club cost. 

Mike Lancaster 

 Current membership is 227 
 
With no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Connie Crandall, seconded by David Hays; none 
opposed.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
 

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 
Dan Conrad  

307-631-6507 
 

Vice President 
Al Tharp 

307-635-7351 
 

Secretary 
Connie Crandall 
307-214-7416 

 
Treasurer  

Mary Tharp 
307-631-6881 

 

Next Board Meeting  

August 10, 2016 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members 

Bob Graham 

Kent Ketterling 

Tim Zacharias 

Sarah Zacharias 

James Frauendienst 
Jim Mallon 

 

 Alternates   

Mike Cahoon 

 

                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                      

225 Members 
 


